S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on Wednesday 6th November 2013 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1.  PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, Mr B Clapham, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Rev D Tate and Mr I Jordan 
2.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  1st May 2013, these were proposed       as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None.
4.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None present.

5.
To review the following documents:


Mr Smallwood stated that there were several documents which needed to be routinely checked to ensure that they are up to date. Copies of each of the documents had been circulated to all members.

  
Financial & Operational Risk Assessment: Mr Smallwood stated that there was one amendment to be made to this document. He said that under Item 13 - Quotes, the figure required to obtain three quotes for expenditure had been increased from £500 to £1000. With all members happy, the document was signed by the Chairman.
      Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit: All members were      happy that there were no changes to this document; it was signed by both Mrs Cornwell and the Chairman.
      Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Control: All members were        happy that there were no changes to this document; it was signed by both Mrs Cornwell and the Chairman.
     Duties of the RFO: All members were happy that there were no changes to this document; it was signed by both Mrs Cornwell and the Chairman.
     Financial Regulations: Mr Smallwood stated that the only change to this document was the figure for obtaining three quotes for expenditure; he said that it had been increased from £500 to £1000. With all members happy the document was signed by both Mrs Cornwell and the Chairman.
     Standing Orders: Mr Smallwood stated that this is a lengthy document, however confirmed that the only change was the figure for obtaining three quotes for expenditure; he confirmed that it had been increased from £500 to £1000. With minor spelling amendments, all members were happy with the document and it was signed by both Mrs Cornwell and the Chairman.
6.  To discuss Staff Appraisals:

Mrs Cornwell explained that she had carried out the appraisals for all members of staff. She stated that her appraisal had been carried out by both Mr Price and Mr Jordan. (See attached appraisal notes).

     Mrs Moira Kirby: Mrs Cornwell informed members of the discussions which took place regarding Mrs Kirby’s Staff Appraisal. It was said that Moira is happy with her hours, is punctual, efficient and a valued member of the Parish Council. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that due to NALC salary limitations there would be no salary increase for Mrs Kirby.
Mr Ken Plummer: Mrs Cornwell referred members to the circulated Salary Forecast; she confirmed that Mr Plummer is happy with his hours and job duties and he has the responsibility of the new Apprentice. Mr Plummer has signed up for Herbicide training in January 2014 and will require First Aid refresher training also in 2014. 
Mrs Cornwell recommended that Mr Plummer’s salary should be increased to 2.5% above the National Minimum Wage (£0.06 per hour) in line with other manual workers, taking his hourly rate to £6.56. Mr Clapham proposed that the Parish Council should increase Mr Plummer’s salary by £0.06 per hour; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.

Mr Narborough stated that Mr Plummer had been bad mannered in the past. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Mr Plummer had been verbally warned about the problems in the past and confirmed if problems occurred again, he would be issued with an official warning.

Mr David Bird: Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr Bird is happy with his current role and hours of work. She said his duties include several footpaths around the Village and he has the responsibility of the new Apprentice. Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr Bird has just completed the Borough Councils Tool Box Training and confirmed that there are no other training needs at present. 

Mrs Cornwell stated that there have been some issues raised recently, (See attached Confidential Minutes).

Mrs Cornwell confirmed future plans which have been agreed are for Mr Bird to undertake a Medical Examination, to work to an agreed Time Management Plan, to complete a Daily Duties Sheet and that any Tea Break taken should be at 10am. 

Mr Bird had requested a second Long Reach Hedge Cutter as at busy times and with the new Apprentice one is not enough. He has also asked if it would be possible to attend a Hedge Laying refresher course.

Mrs Cornwell recommended that Mr Bird’s hourly rate should be increased to 2.5% above the National Minimum Wage, taking his hourly rate to £6.56. Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should increase Mr Bird’s hourly rate to 2.5% above the national minimum wage, this was seconded by Mr Evans, with all members in favour.

Mr Wally Lucas: Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr Lucas carries out his duties extremely well, acting on his own initiative. She confirmed that Mr Lucas has no training needs at present. Mrs Cornwell recommended that Mr Lucas’s hourly rate should be increased to 2.5% above the National Minimum Wage, taking his hourly rate to £6.56. Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should increase Mr Lucas’s hourly rate to 2.5% above the national minimum wage, this was seconded by Mr Clapham with all members in favour.
Mr Tony Walker: Mrs Cornwell informed members that Mr Walker is happy with the current situation; the Village Hall is busy and well booked. She said during the last Finance meeting it was mentioned that bookings are down by approximately £2,000 compared to last year. After investigation the Village Hall had 7 fewer bookings than the same period last year. The Parish Council have since received several late payments to bring the figures back up and Mr Walker thinks the small amount of lost income could be due to different booking days. 

Mr Walker has no training needs at present. He will however assist the new Village Hall cleaner.

Mrs Cornwell stated that as an average over the past 6 months Mr Walker’s hourly salary still falls below Mr Jarrett’s hourly wage. Mrs Cornwell therefore recommended that Mr Walker’s salary is increased by £50 per month and that Mr Walker delegates more responsibility to Mr Jarrett. After discussions with the Finance Chairman and the Policy Committee, it was said that the Hire Charges should be looked at as they have not been reviewed since 2010. It was felt that an increase in charges could accommodate a £40 increase of salary for Mr Walker and the increase in the Utility Bills. Mrs Cornwell stated that Charges for the Village Hall, Cemetery and Allotments would be discussed at the next Assets Committee Meeting. Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should increase Mr Walker’s salary by £40 per month from April 2014; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.

Mr Ray Jarrett: Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr Jarrett is happy in his role and confirmed that he enjoys working with Mr Walker. Mrs Cornwell recommended that there should be no Salary increase for Mr Jarrett. 
Miss Chloe Wallen: Mrs Cornwell informed members that Miss Wallen has recently joined the Parish Council as the Village Hall cleaner. She said that the Pre-school had spoken well of her and said that the Village Hall was being well cleaned. 
     Mrs Tracey Cornwell: Mr Price explained that both he and Mr Jordan had carried out the appraisal for Mrs Cornwell. He stated that Mrs Cornwell was generally happy with things, but at times job satisfaction had slipped due to the feeling of being overworked due to the issues of the Local Development Framework and the Neighbourhood Plan. Mr Price confirmed that Mrs Cornwell does not wish to increase her hours at present. 
  
Mr Price said that Mrs Cornwell does a very good job and is an asset to the Parish Council. It was said that pressures relating to the Neighbourhood Plan should ease in due course, however it was acknowledged that extra work will be produced by the LDF.

     Mrs Cornwell stated that she was interested in attending a Team Leader Apprenticeship course at the College of West Anglia. She said that it would cost £450, and could start anytime before August 2014. She said that once she had decided whether she would like to attend the course she would provide further information. 


Mr Price confirmed that due to NALC salary limitations there would be no salary increase for Mrs Cornwell.

7.  Confidential Matters: (See attached)
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 5th February 2014 in the South Wootton Parish Council Meeting Room.

5th February 2014                             




Chairman








